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3 April 2020 

 
Senator the Hon Jane Hume 
Assistant Minister for Superannuation, Financial Services and Financial Technology 
Parliament House 
CANBERRA  ACT  2600 
 
Via email: Senator.Hume@aph.gov.au  

CC: Shelby.Brinkley@treasury.gov.au; CommitteeScrutiny@treasury.gov.au  
 

Dear Assistant Minister, 
 

ASIC Corporations (Life Risk Insurance and Consumer Credit Insurance) Instrument 
2019/839 [F2019L01570] 

Thank you for your response of 24 March 2020 to the Senate Standing Committee for the 
Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation, in relation to the above instrument. 

The committee considered your response at its private meeting on 1 April 2020.  

The committee takes this opportunity to reiterate its scrutiny view that delegated 
legislation should not modify provisions of primary legislation, particularly where the 
relevant provision modified is a criminal offence punishable by imprisonment. 

However, the committee welcomes your advice that the government intends to introduce 
the Financial Sector Reform (Hayne Royal Commission Response—Protecting Consumers 
(2020 Measures) Bill 2020 into the Parliament this year, and that ASIC intends to repeal the 
instrument once that bill is passed.  

On the basis of this advice, the committee has concluded its examination of the 
instrument. 

In the interests of transparency, I note that this correspondence will be published on the 
committee's website and recorded in the Delegated Legislation Monitor.  

Thank you for your assistance with this matter. 
Yours sincerely, 

Senator the Hon Concetta Fierravanti-Wells 
Chair 
Senate Standing Committee for the Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation 
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